
DANEWS

SEPTEMBER 2024

❤	 Dane of the Year Svea Ernst

❤	 Volunteer Opportunities:

	 •	 Onsdag Frokost Cooks

	 •	 Fall Cleanup Helpers

❤	 Adopt a Dane Opportunity

NOTES FROM THE PRESIDENT
As summer draws to a close, I’m reminded 

how grateful I am to be a part of the Danish 

community.  

Danish Day was a wonderful success. 

Excellent attendance, and perfect June 

weather. It was a joy to celebrate our 

Danish heritage and enjoy food, drinks, 

and laughter with our friends and families. 

Congratulations to Svea Ernst on her Dane of 

the Year award! Svea has been active at the 

DAC for many years, and it was a pleasure to 

recognize her for the myriad contributions 

she has made to our organization. Tak!

In July, my family attended the annual 

Danebod Family Camp in Tyler MN. I’ve 

attended Family Camp regularly since the 

1970s and every trip to Camp Tyler brings 

back fond memories for me. As I was driving 

down Highway 23 this year, I reflected back 

to the anticipation that I felt as a kid on 

the way to camp. I was always so excited 

to reunite with my friends—many of whom I 

only saw during this one week per year. The 

feeling of stepping out of our comfortably 

air-conditioned car and into the blast 

furnace of late-summer Tyler heat was like 

a publication of the danish american center

FROM THE PRESIDENT continued on Page 2

The Danish American Center supports and fosters Danish culture through 

education and the celebration of traditions, customs and history.

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING
Sunday, September 15:  3:30pm social; 4pm meeting
Pete Gantriis, President of the DAC, will lead the Annual 

Membership Meeting with a review of the year. Engagement 

is the foundation of the success of the organization. It is 

important that members participate in the process of reviewing 

and debating how the organization is run and vote in the 

election of new members to the board of directors. Please turn 

to page 5 of this newsletter for bios of the DAC members up 

for election to the Board of Directors this year. 

Members must be present to vote. This is your opportunity 

to hear from the board and committees and make your voice 

heard. We look forward to gathering at the annual meeting and 

hope to see you there.

ÆBLESKIVE BREAKFAST
Sunday, September 15: 9:00am and 10:45am
Our first æbleskive breakfast for autumn will be held on Sunday, 

September 15 at the Danish American Center. We are offering two 

scheduled seatings for breakfast: 9-10am and 10:45-11:45am. 

Reservations are required and are on a first-come first-served basis. The 

cost for the all-you-can-eat breakfast is $13 per adult and $8 for children 

ages 5-12. Younger children are free. The menu will include æbleskiver 

(Danish pancake balls), egg bake, sausage, juice, and coffee. To sign up, 

please go to the website: https://danishamericancenter.org/ and select 

the Æbleskive Breakfast seating of your choice. Or call the DAC office at 

612-729-3800 to sign up. Pre-payment is required. Reservations will be 

accepted through September 12.

Breakfast schedule for the remainder of 2024- Sundays with reserved 

seating: October 20 & November 17 (no breakfast in December).

If you are interested in volunteering for one of our breakfasts 

or have questions, please contact Carla & Joel Mortensen at 

email: carla.s.mortensen@gmail.com, or call 612-724-1814. We hope to 

see you there!



Danish American Center
3030 West River Parkway South
Minneapolis MN 55406
612-729-3800
email: dainfo@dac.mn
Website: danishamericancenter.org
Office Hours: Wednesdays: 10am-2pm
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Contact information for all of our affiliate 
organizations can be found on our website: 
www.danishamericancenter.org
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Laura Forslev
Bill Holmquist
Betina Kohler
Susan Loschenkohl
Myra Madsen
Michelle Potter-Bacon
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us at danews@dac.mn.
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Susan Jacobsen, Secretary
Bill Holmquist, at Large 
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Board of Directors: 
Poul Bertelsen, Pipper Berg Madsen, Lisa Jensen, 
Ginny Kirkegaard Leppart, Mari Larsen, 
Susan Loschenkohl, Tom Peterson, Bruce Simpson,  
Karma Walker, and Pernille Whited
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getting a warm embrace. The days that followed went 

by so quickly, as kids and parents alike were immersed 

in singing, dancing, and fellowship. Of course, at the end 

of the week, we were all a little sad to say goodbye, but 

there was always another camp to look forward to next 

year and another chance to reunite with the Danebod 

community.

I think about our upcoming DAC Annual Meeting as a 

reunion of sorts, too. While not exactly a weeklong 

retreat hosted in a sweltering dormitory, it is a chance for 

us all to get together and socialize and review the current 

state of our DAC. We will review the past year’s events, 

discuss the financials, and share plans for more 100th 

year celebrations. We will also elect a slate of new board 

members. I am proud of this community and look forward 

to seeing you there.

Peter Gantriis

DENMARK IN THE 2024 OLYMPICS
Denmark won two gold medals, two silver, and five 

bronze at the Paris Olympics. Victor Axelsen won gold 

in badminton and the men’s handball team won gold. 

In terms of medals per capita, i.e. medals related to 

size of populations (a more noteworthy and justifiable 

assessment of country medals), Denmark ranked 

fourteenth.  

DANISH TUTOR AVAILABLE 
Contact Niels Billund at nielsbillund@gmail.com for 

more information. In lieu of payment, Niels requests his 

students donate to the Danish American Center.

NORDIC SOUNDSCAPES FESTIVAL AT 
MINNESOTA ORCHESTRA
The forthcoming season at Minnesota Orchestra will be 

the second led by Music Director Thomas Søndergård, and 

reflects his expertise across a range of orchestral and 

operatic repertoire, reflecting his unique perspective as 

a conductor as well as his many priorities for his tenure 

as music director. In January 2025, the Danish conductor 

will bring the inaugural Nordic Soundscapes festival 

to Orchestra Hall, with two weeks of programming 

showcasing the contributions of historic and 

contemporary composers from Nordic nations. Special 

ticket discounts will be available for members of the 

Danish American Center. Look for additional information 

in upcoming DANews.

REGISTERING FOR EVENTS ONLINE
Here are step-by-step instructions on how to register for 

an event on the DAC website:

1.	 Go to danishamericancenter.org

2.	 Login to your account

3.	 Once you are logged in, click on Go to Event Calendar

4.	 Select the event for which you wish to register 

5.	 A blue “Register Now!” button will appear toward the 

bottom of the page. Click on that button.

6.	 Fill in all the information and credit card number. (We 

do not accept American Express.)

7.	 A blue “Register!” button will appear. Click on that button.

8.	 You will receive an email confirmation of registration.  

Make sure to check your Junk and/or Spam folders.

Please note: Your DAC membership must be current to 

register for events. If you have any questions, contact the 

DAC office at 612-729-3800.



CALL FOR VOLUNTEERS

CLEAN UP DAY HELPERS NEEDED
Saturday, September 28:  9am-4pm
Join us on Saturday, September 28 from 9am to 4pm and help 

clean up the Danish American Center building and grounds. 

We will paint several rooms, clean up the area under the 

Atrium, and other various tasks. Light lunch provided. Come 

for a half day if you can’t come for the full day. Register 

today and spend a fun day with fellow members. 

ONSDAG FROKOST
Please sign up to cook for the ever-popular Wednesday 

lunches. We need cooks for the second and fourth 

Wednesdays in September and October and for the 

second Wednesday in November. Contact Cathy 

Mahowald at cmahowal@hutchtel.net or 612-845-5562.  

DANISH LANGUAGE FOR BEGINNERS I
The start date for the Beginner Danish language course 

has been moved to January.

In person sessions at DAC: 

Saturdays from 9:30 to 11 am.

January 4, 11, 25; February 1, 15; March 1, 8, 15; April 5, 12

Zoom Office Hours: 

Saturdays from 9:30 to 10 a.m.

January 25, February 8, February 22

More information and registration are available on 

the DAC website: https://danishamericancenter.org/

membership/event-calendar/#!event/2024/9/7/beginning-

danish-language-class-9-30-11-am

BEGINNER PLUS DANISH STARTING IN 
JANUARY

Beginners Plus is a monthly mini-class designed for those 

with a little more experience and/or those who have 

completed previous Beginning Danish courses at DAC. 

Choose to register any or all of these classes held 

January 11, February 15, March 15 and April 12.

More information and registration are available on 

the DAC website here: https://danishamericancenter.

org/membership/event-calendar/?authuser=1#!eve

nt/2025/4/12/danish-plus)

LEAVES FROM THE LIBRARY
By Felicity Hanson

The Library Committee met for the first time on August 

5. Members present were Gitte Mohr, Michelle Potter-

Bacon, Felicity Hanson. Topics discussed: What it means 

to be a circulating library; how such a library supports 

members; what resources are needed for today’s 

members; purchase of more Scandi-related works in 

English; outreach programs.

Check out the book repair workshop for adults that I’ll 

be teaching at the end of October. Watch for other fun 

classes for tweens to adults in November and December. 

Just like the public library, you can check out books from 

the DAC library with an account. Complete this form to 

request your account:

https://forms.gle/cVLEDNMo7JzfMNfq9

View and search the online catalog: 

https://www.librarycat.org/lib/DanishAmerLibraryMN

In the summer, expanded cataloging was completed for 

Fiction and Biography. Progress is steady.

LIBRARY HOURS
Every Thursday, 9am-1:30pm

Every 4th Wednesday of the month, 10am-1:30pm

Every 1st Saturday of the month, 9:30am- 12pm

 - And by appointment 

Saturday open hours are staffed by a volunteer from the 

National Danish-American Genealogy Society; they can 

help with genealogy research as well as the DAC library 

collection.

The Steenberg Lounge on floor 2 has free Danish books 

for members to read/retain. The Lounge is open every day.

Please remember that any borrowed books can be 

returned at any time to the library by placing them in the 

box outside the library. If the book has been signed out, 

it can be returned by appointment, or during library office 

hours so that we can check it back in.

Newsletter Deadline

Deadline for the October issue is September 10



DANE OF THE YEAR 2024: SVEA ERNST
This year’s Dane of the 

Year truly helps us put 

the “Danish” in “Danish 

American Center.” 

She has cooked many 

delicious meals for us 

as a caterer for holiday 

dinners, but she is 

also a great volunteer. 

She helps with at 

least four Wednesday 

luncheons (Onsdag 

Frokost) a year and 

her menus are always 

traditional Danish 

foods. It would not be 

Christmas without her 

flæskesteg and risalamande. She has made fancy open-

faced sandwiches for the sandwich auction at past Danish 

Days and open-faced sandwiches for Onsdag Frokost. The 

underlying theme of much of her work is food.... delicious 

and traditional Danish food. She started as a baker and 

with her husband ran Blackey’s, a renowned bakery in 

NE Minneapolis, for years. When she retired, she shared 

her recipes with Denny’s Bakery in Bloomington so we 

can still buy Kringle and Danish rye bread.... staples at 

the Danish American Center. She is also a big part of the 

fall fundraising Cheese Sale making leverpostej, asier, and 

mahjonger cookies. In an emergency, she is only a phone 

call away, which she proved, when a caterer got sick in the 

middle of a wedding party, and Svea saved the day.

There is more to this nominee than food, though. Her 

involvement with the community goes back to Festival of 

Nation Days where she worked many hours. She is also 

a prolific knitter and participates in the fall art fair every 

November selling hand-knit children’s sweaters. Two 

years ago, she knit a Danish pattern cozy for the Danish 

Holiday room at the American Swedish Institute to give 

the display a handcrafted design touch. Whenever asked, 

she steps up and creates food and handcrafts with her 

special Danish touch.

Please join us in honoring the 2024 Dane of the Year, Svea 

Ernst.

ADOPT A DANE
We are looking for families to invite Danish high school 

students into your home for dinner during their stay 

at Danish American Center.  Available dates are either 

Wednesday, October 2nd, or Thursday, October 3rd.  

Seventeen students with two faculty members from 

Allerød Gymnasium will be staying at the Danish American 

Center as they visit Minneapolis for the week. You may 

host one or several students for an evening meal. Danish 

students will get an idea of American daily family life 

and share their culture with you. Members would be 

responsible for picking up and dropping off students at 

the Danish American Center. Students’ ages range from 

17-19 years old. If interested, please contact the office at 

612-729-3800 or dainfo@dac.mn.

MUSIC ON THE MISSISSIPPI
Music on the Mississippi May concert featured world-

renowned pianist David Hazeltine for a wonderful evening 

of music in May before a sold-out audience at the Danish 

American Center. David is considered one of the greatest 

and most accomplished living pianists in the world. 

Hazeltine has performed on more albums than anyone in 

the music business. His trio included one of Minnesota’s 

finest female vocalists, Lucia Newell. She sang beautifully 

in many different styles and genres. On acoustic bass, 

was the incredible Billy Peterson. For those who don’t 

know Billy, he has performed at several “Music on the 

Mississippi” concerts and is considered one of, if not the 

top, bassists of the last fifty years. Think of the most 

famous musicians and Billy has performed with all of them 

from Steve Miller to Bob Dylan. Billy is also a member of 

DAC and has contributed to the success of “Music on the 

Mississippi.” It was a beautiful night of music in May at the 

Danish American Center. More shows are coming as we go 

into our third year of “Music on the Mississippi”.

DAC President Pete Gantriis and Dane of the Year 

Svea Ernst  at Danish Day 2024. 

Photo  Credit: Kathy & John Jorgensen



THE DANEBO READING CIRCLE 
Sunday, September 15:  1-3pm
On Sunday, September 15, the Danebo Reading Circle will 

start down the 2024 homestretch. Due to the time of the 

DAC Annual Meeting, 3-5pm on the same day, the Reading 

Circle will begin one hour earlier than usual. The hybrid 

meeting (Third Floor North Commons and Zoom) will 

begin at 1pm and end no later than 3pm.

In September, Carol Sime will lead the group in discussing 

The End of Drum-Time: A Novel by Hanna Pylväinen (USA, 

2023: Holt, 349 pages), a finalist for last year’s National 

Book Award. Carol offers these reflections on the book:

“Set in 1851 in the Arctic region of northern Scandinavia, 

the novel introduces us to Lars Levi Laestadius, founder 

of the Laestadian movement, an obscure, strict Lutheran 

sect. The pastor tries in vain to turn his congregation of 

Swedes, Finns, and reindeer herders away from alcohol. 

His daughter, Willa, becomes involved with Ivvár, a reindeer 

herder who is responsible for his family’s diminishing 

herd. Her pursuit of love sends her on the perilous 

reindeer migration to the sea.

”Much of the basis of the book - the minister and his 

efforts to convert the Sámi and change their way of 

life—is factual. But Pylväinen provides rich detail and 

storytelling to make the era easier to imagine. As the 

Swedish settlers moved northward, they introduced 

what they considered to be necessities—roads, a church, 

a general store, and buying on credit—to the tundra. 

The Sámi did not need such systems because natural 

conditions determined their lives. As the proverb says, 

‘Let the reindeer decide.’

”Beautifully written and masterfully researched, the book’s 

greatest triumph is the assortment of characters. Pylväinen, 

having been raised in the Laestadian church and also having 

stayed with Sámi reindeer herders six times in ten years, 

moves among different cultures and beliefs with great skill. 

“Kirkus Reviews described it as ‘ambitious and resonant, 

a vivid, fascinating, and moving novel.’”

On Sunday, October 20, Barb H Andersen will lead the group 

in discussing The Far Traveler:  Voyages of a Viking Woman, 

by Nancy Marie Brown (USA, 2007: Harcourt, 306 pages). To 

pique interest in this Nordic biography, Barb writes: 

“Gudrid is named in the Viking Sagas and her son Snorri was 

very likely the first European child born on North American 

soil, circa 1005. This history covers aspects of religion, 

economics, gender relations, values, and world views. The 

author reteaches us history using a map that covers eastern 

Canada to Rome, notes on the language, and a prologue 

putting herself in the shoes of Gudrid, the Far-Traveler. Her 

research includes experimental archaeology of Viking ship 

replicas and fabric production. In 2005 she joined a cutting-

edge archaeological excavation in Iceland where the sagas 

say Gudrid finally made her home. 

The remaining book for 2024 is Olav Audunssøn III: Crossroads 

by Sigrid Undset (NO, 1925, translated 2022 by Tiina Nunnally: 

University of Minnesota Press, 242 pages). Mary Beth Lake will 

lead the discussion on Sunday, November 17.

Mary Beth is also compiling nominations for books 

to read in 2025. The deadline is September 4, so that 

deliberation can begin at that month’s meeting. Please 

submit as much information as possible (title, author, 

publisher, translator, dates, pages, availability, brief 

description) via email by the deadline.

The Danebo Reading Circle welcomes everyone to join in 

the discussions. All books are readily available in libraries, 

bookstores, and/or online. Contact suzannej41@me.com 

for more information or a Zoom link. 

SINGALONG WITH DAN CHOUINARD
Monday, September 9: 7pm
The next singalong will be held at 7pm on Monday, 

October 9 at the Danish American Center in Minneapolis. 

Dan Chouinard hosts from the piano, lyrics on the big 

screen to help us through. If you have not been to one 

yet you should come and experience the joy of singing 

along with a fun group of people. Free will offering.

TRANSLATION SERVICE AT DAC
To request a translation, mail the materials to the DAC, or 

email dainfo@dac.mn. Please send a clear copy. Do not 

send any original documents. DAC cannot be responsible 

for original documents. Documents can be sent via a 

picture file, a scanned document, or a Word file. The 

documents will be reviewed, and the translators will 

determine if it is material that can be translated. Work will 

be returned by email. The rate is $30 per hour for members 

and $40 per hour for non-members. Payments can be 

made by check to the Danish American Center. Translated 

documents will be returned to you by email. If you have any 

questions, please contact the DAC office at 612-729-3800.



2024 CANDIDATES FOR THE DAC BOARD OF 
DIRECTORS:

Dana Bacon 
Dana lives in Rosemount and is married to DAC Danish 

instructor Michelle Potter-Bacon. Although his undergrad 

degree focused on Swedish, he has Danish ancestors via 

Bornholm. His volunteer board experience includes three 

years serving on the Hale Page Diamond Lake community 

board and three years serving on his local elementary 

PTA board, both times performing multiple officer roles. 

He works as a senior director in state government affairs 

for The Leukemia and Lymphoma Society and also has 

a master’s degree in public administration from Hamline 

University. 

John”EJ” Gurley
EJ is currently serving as Vice President of the DAC after 

being appointed in 2023 to fill a vacancy on the Board. 

He is seeking a full term. EJ previously served on the 

DAC Board from 2014 to 2017. He is the son of a Danish 

mother and attended Skovsøen from 1982-1984.

EJ has more than 20 years of experience in non-profit 

work as both a Board member and staff. That experience 

includes as Associate Director of External Relations for 

The Nature Conservancy, California; San Francisco Bay 

Director for the National Audubon Society; Executive 

Director of The Minnesota Project (having also served 

for over four years on the Board of Directors); as well 

as assignments overseas for US Agency for International 

Development (USAID) projects in Senegal and Peru. 

Susan Jacobsen
Susan spent her professional career administering studio 

art and art history educational programs for public 

audiences for all ages and retired from the Minneapolis 

Institute of Art. For ten years she served as a board 

member of an international museum organization, the 

French Regional American Museum Exchange. She is 

English Recording Secretary for Yukimakai, the Japanese 

Tea Study Group associated with Urasenke, Kyoto, Japan. 

Susan has been active in the Danish American community 

for many years serving on the Danebo Inc. board when it 

joined with the Danish American Fellowship to form the 

DAC from 2005 on and as DAC President from 2014-2017, 

Secretary of the board 2011 & 2013-2014 and 2022 to the 

present. Susan was selected Dane of the Year 2017. She 

served on the board of the Danish American Heritage 

Society from 2006-2009 and was the Minneapolis 

conference chair in 2009. A Virkylist member, she presents 

talks on Danish Art to Virkylist members regularly.

She returned to the board in 2021 and wrote a grant 

receiving legacy funds from the State of Minnesota to 

establish a collection management system. Susan is 

currently working in the office helping to transition DAC 

to professional paid staff. She would like to continue 

her service running for a second three year term and is 

looking forward to working on Danish cultural programs 

in the coming year.

Ginny Kirkegaard Leppart
Ginny’s Danish background has allowed her to spend lots 

of time throughout her life becoming involved in activities 

at Danebo and St. Peder’s Church. Her grandparents, 

Peter & Ingeborg Kirkegaard, were very active in the 

Danish community in Minneapolis. Her grandfather has 

been featured in the exhibits at DAC as the conductor 

of the Danish men’s chorus, and her grandmother was 

their accompanist. Her grandmother was also a charter 

member of Virkelyst and a resident of Danebo for a 

time. Her parents, Rolf & Soli, very much enjoyed all the 

Danish-related activities offered here and were board 

members themselves. Her mother was especially involved 

in Virkelyst. When Ginny retired from elementary school 

teaching in 2012 it was the perfect time to become 

more involved herself. She joined Virkelyst and started 

volunteering with the æbleskive breakfast crew. Since that 

time, she has been active with the heritage committee. 

Ginny was born in Minneapolis, raised in Richfield, and 

now lives in Eden Prairie. She and her husband Jerry have 

two grown children. They spend time in Florida off and 

on throughout the winter and have a cabin in Wisconsin. 

She really enjoys the DAC and especially the people she 

meets here.

Pipper Berg Madsen 
Pipper moved to Minneapolis in 1997 after 19 years in 

Florida. A native of Copenhagen, she makes frequent trips 

to Denmark to stay in touch with family and friends. She 

first joined the board in 2006 and returned in 2021. This 

will be her second term. Pipper serves on the finance, 

office, collections, and board development committees



Ryan Maki
Ryan Maki first started learning Danish by accident 

when preparing for a trip to Amsterdam. While Danish 

was not helpful in the Netherlands, that happy mistake 

opened the door to sharing in a new language and 

culture, vacationing in Denmark, a Danish pen pal, and 

a welcoming community at DAC. He has volunteered as 

a Danish language lesson teaching assistant for four 

years. Ryan is a service program manager at Vermeer, an 

industrial and agricultural equipment manufacturer, and 

lives in Cottage Grove with his wife and daughter Lumi. 

Pernille Whited
Pernille moved to Minnesota in 2012 after having lived 

five years in Washington state and North Dakota state. 

Native to Copenhagen, she enjoys dual citizenship and 

the best of both worlds with frequent trips back to 

Denmark.  Pernille has 20+ years in Corporate America 

leading large enterprise scale projects. She holds a Msc 

Training, HRD and HRM, and a Bsc Computer Science. 

While at Microsoft, Pernille founded and led an Employee 

Club, “Horses ‘n Fun,” she served on the General Mills 

Employee Board on the Communications committee, and 

joined the DAC Board in late 2023. She serves on the 

finance and fundraising committees, specifically focused 

on the 2024/2025 DAC silent auction fundraising effort.

NEWS FROM OUR

ASSOCIATE & AFFILIATE GROUPS 

MEMORIALS

DANISH GENEALOGY
Monday, September 23:  6:30pm
HYBRID EVENT: IN-PERSON AND ONLINE

Our annual Member Share meeting is a great way to 

informally chat with others researching their Danish 

family history. Share tips and tricks, ask for help with 

roadblocks, and enjoy the camaraderie.  

In-person location is at the Danish American Center.

For additional information please visit the website: 

danishgenealogy.org

Donations in memory of Meg Sorensen from Sue and Al 

Nielsen, and Lis Jorgensen

Donations in memory of Rita Petersen from Andrew 

& Joy Montgomery,  Anne Mueller, Barbara Thorndike-

Gensmer,  Betty & Fred Beier,  Bobbie Keegan, Cathy Gill 

& Mark Tully, Cathy Mahowald, Charles & Diane Lawrence, 

Claudia Nixon, David & Merle Kieper, Eloise Savereide, 

Erica TenBroek, Ginny Leppart, Hugh Woodridge,  Janet D 

Thorkelson, Karen Krafka, Karen Rex, Kathleen Lawless & 

John Keyes, Kathryn Jensen, Kathy Hering, Linda Anderson, 

Lisa Gavin, Marcia L. Jones, Nancy Bales, Ottar and Jean 

Andreasen, Patricia & John Rickert, Philip & Marles Lamers, 

Reynold Vossen & Lisa Jensen, Sue Nielsen & Lis Jorgensen

Donation in memory of Greta Gantriis from Margaret E. 

Petersen
Thank you to all who have made contributions to DAC. These generous 
gifts are much appreciated. All donations to DAC are tax deductible. 
Please contact the DAC Office for more information.

MEMBERSHIP CORNER 
Welcome New Members:

Adam Day  •  Amanda Hand  •  Anne Greenwood

Barb Swadburg  •  Barbara Simmons  •  Britta Walker

Barbara Van Norman  •  Charlotte Rose Bjorn Frisk

Christina Bonestroo  •  Concordia Language Village

Corinna & Thomas Bakken  •  Elizabeth Scully

Grant Lotz  •  Jan Knudsen Schmieding  •  Joe Norell

Laila Joergensen  •  Lisa Boesen  •  Malene Houmaae

Mary Ann Meyer  •  Mary Lou Burket  •  Mary Nolte

Pattie Stamy  •  Phil Kirkegaard  •  Richard Clapp

Rodney Cone  •  Rudy & Elvi Brynolfson  •  Mike Bierlein

Sharon Timmons  •  Shayna Melgaard  •  Thomas Day

Shirley Mah Kooyman  •  St Paul Conservatory of Music

Steven Vincent  •  Tina Longstaff  •  Valdres Samband

Susan Outlaw  •  Alissa Krantz  •  Larry & Jacqueline Long

Jerry McClelland  •  Amy Sutter  •  Tim & Beth Sullivan

 Kristy Carroll  •  John Mark Nielsen  •  Danielle Sudbrack

Museum of Danish America  •  Linda Sorenson

Lisa Campbell  •  Jenny Makenzie

DAC Directory Information - For further contact information on new 
and current members, please visit the Members Only portion of the 
DAC website. Use the email you would have associated with the DAC 
and create your own password in this new system.  If you have trouble, 
contact the DAC office at dainfo@dac.mn or phone 612-729-3800. 
Please note that membership information may be used ONLY by members 
of DAC for personal, non-business networking purposes. Use of this 
information for sales or business solicitations or the like, by or for 
commercial entities or interests is strictly prohibited. The DAC Board 
reserves the right to telephone, mail or e-mail
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September 2024

SEPTEMBER 2024

Wednesdays from 10am -2pm: DAC Office Hours 
Wednesdays from 10am -3pm: Mah Jong
Thursdays from 9am-1:30pm: Library Hours  

Wednesday 04 Virkelyst Social 7-9pm

Friday 06 Tøsegruppen 7-10pm

Saturday 07 NDAGS Consultation 10am-12pm

Monday 09 Singalong with Dan Chouinard 7pm

 09 Executive Committee Meeting 7-9pm

Wednesday  11 Onsdag Frokost 11:30am

Sunday 15 Æbleskive Breakfast 9am and 10:45am

 15 Reading Circle 1-3pm

 15 Annual Meeting 3-5pm

 15 Board Meeting 7-9pm

Friday 20 Fyraften 7pm

Wednesday  25 Onsdag Frokost 11:30am

Saturday 28 Clean Up Day 9am-4pm

OCTOBER 2024

Wednesdays from 10am -2pm: DAC Office Hours 
Wednesdays from 10am -3pm: Mah Jong
Thursdays from 9am-1:30pm: Library Hours  

Wednesday 02 Virkelyst 7-9pm

Friday  04 Tøsegruppen 7-10pm

Monday 07 Singalong with Dan Chouinard 7pm

Wednesday 09 Onsdag Frokost 11:30am

Monday 14 Finance Committee Meeting 6pm

 14 Board Meeting 7-9pm

Sunday 20 Æbleskive Breakfast 9am and 10:45am

Wednesday 23 Onsdag Frokost 11:30am

Friday 25 Fyraften 6pm

Sunday 27 Book Repair 101 1:30-3:30pm

CALENDAR OF EVENTS


